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FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH of BELLA VISTA 

The Good News 
The Church will be closed Wednesday, July 4th.  

Have a safe and fun holiday with family and friends. 

Vacation Bible SchoolVacation Bible School  
Experience the Ride of a Lifetime with God!Experience the Ride of a Lifetime with God!  

SUNDAY, July 22 SUNDAY, July 22 thru thru THURSDAY, July 26THURSDAY, July 26  
6pm ~ 8:15pm6pm ~ 8:15pm6pm ~ 8:15pm   

Creative Crafts ~ Bible Study ~ Music ~ Snacks Creative Crafts ~ Bible Study ~ Music ~ Snacks ~ RecreationRecreation 

PrePre--K through 6th grade K through 6th grade   
Register your children and/or volunteer to helpRegister your children and/or volunteer to help  

by calling the Office (855by calling the Office (855--1158)  or 1158)  or   
online at  online at  https://rrr.cokesburyvbs.com/bvfumchttps://rrr.cokesburyvbs.com/bvfumc  

Volunteers Wanted and Needed!!  Please sign up onVolunteers Wanted and Needed!!  Please sign up on--line, line, 
or at the tables in the Narthex and Becker Hall on Sunday, or at the tables in the Narthex and Becker Hall on Sunday, 

or in the Office during the week.or in the Office during the week.  
  
  

The designated mission for VBS this year is collecting clothing of all sizes for all ages to be given to          
Samaritan House.  This organization sells donated clothing in their thrift store,  and also at this time of 
year begins collecting clothing for needy school children for the beginning of school. We also will be 
collecting coats of all sizes for them to give out when the weather turns colder (as it surely will!).  The 
profits from anything sold in the Samaritan Store is donated to the Snack Pack for Back Pack programs 
in Benton County.   Please hold your donations until the week of VBS, when we will be collecting what you 
so generously will be bringing.  If you would like a receipt for what you bring, please let the Office know.  
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Glimpses of Grace 
Rev. Jeanne Williams, Senior Pastor 

Summer! That magical time when everything seems to slow down; and watermelon, ice 
cream, picnics, parades, vacations, graduations, and weddings fill our calendars and social 
life. Even the church calendar is full! 
 

Just because it is summer, we can’t neglect our spiritual life. I know how hard it is to 
remember to do your daily devotional in the midst of vacation, but it’s necessary. Every 

time we connect with God, we create more space in our hearts for God to transform us as God’s disciple. 
 

As you move about your summer plans, look for opportunities to worship in new places, to share kindness 
and love where you are, and to remember that God is always with you. 
 

I am excited to begin my second year as your senior pastor. We have so many great ministries happening at 
First Bella Vista and I’m looking forward to growing and expanding these ministries with you. My prayer, 
as always, is that we continue to seek God’s plan for us as we strengthen our own relationship with Christ 
and help others to strengthen theirs. 
 

Blessings,   Rev. Jeanne 

   Welcome to Summer. It is going fast, as always.  Thank you to all the people who have 
given me rides and helped me out with my leg.  It has been over a month now and even 
though it is getting better, I still have a few weeks before I can lose the boot.  
 

  Now with July here, we are getting ready for VBS which is  Sunday, July 22nd to Thursday 26th from 6 to 
8:15 pm.  Our theme is Cokesbury’s Rolling River Rampage.  Come on a white water rafting adventure to 
experience the ride of a lifetime with God. 
 

  We still need volunteers. There is  a sign up sheet in the office. WE would love to have you be a part of the 
adventure. Thank you so much for your support in our  fund-raiser of adopting a child to sponsor for 
VBS.  We have raised over $1100 so far! That is truly amazing, and I thank you so much. 
 

   WE will have a Safe Sanctuary training on Sunday, July 8th at 11 am in the Chapel/Parlor.  If you are 
unable to attend, we also have one scheduled Saturday, July 21st at Noon in the Chapel/Parlor.  This is a 
must for all VBS volunteers, even if you had it last year.  For anyone who works with children, this is now an 
annual requirement.  The training takes less than 2 hours - a video and open-book quiz to be requalified.   
 

   Ms. Jessica needs everyone's help in making decorations, so please plan on helping and bring your paint 
shirts for decorating day  Saturday, July 21st at 10 am.  
 

   We are looking for a Sunday School teacher for the 2nd and 3rd grade.  If anyone is interested, please let 
me know.  This is a great group of kids and would love to have a teacher to help them learn about the 
Bible.  As always, if you have a questions or suggestions or  would just like to talk, please feel free to talk to 
me anytime.  
  
In his Service,  Ms. Angie 

VISTA KIDS  
Angie Rader,  Director of Children’s Ministries 
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Compassion and Justice 
 

He has told you, human one, what is good and what the LORD requires from you:                  
to do justice, to embrace compassionate and faithful love, and to walk humbly with your God.    

                                     Micah 6:8 (CEB)                                                                            
 
I am a child of the ‘60’s and a song from that era which I distinctly remember was “What the World Needs 
Now” written by Burt Bacharach and sung by Jackie DeShannon.  The chorus goes like this…  
 

What the world needs now is love, sweet love.  It's the only thing that there's just too little of. 
What the world needs now is love, sweet love,  No, not just for some but for everyone. 

No, not just for some, oh, but just for everyone. 
 

Unfortunately, this world we live in is not a just or a loving place.  God’s kind of justice and the type 
of love which Christ came to bring, not just for some but for everyone, is very much lacking around 
us.   
 

The ministry of a deacon in our United Methodist Church is a ministry of compassion and justice; a 
ministry that spreads the love of Christ not just to some but to everyone.  In my ordination, the 
Bishop blessed me and gave me authority to be in a ministry of compassion and justice, and also to 
lead God’s people in this same ministry, both inside and outside the church.  This is a ministry we, 
you and I, share together, we have shared it in the past four years and we will continue to share it in 
the coming years.  
 

I spent the weekend after ordination savoring the events of the days of Annual Conference, sitting 
on my back deck in the beauty of creation, and just letting the Bishop’s words sink deep into my 
soul.   I spent that time also savoring the events of the past four years here at FUMCBV.  I am so 
thankful that we have been on this journey together.  I am thankful for my years of ministry serving 
here.  I am thankful for each of you, how you have touched my life and deepened my love for God’s 
people.  I am thankful for Bro. Jaimie and the amazing support and opportunities he gave me to 
grow in ministry. I am thankful for Rev. Jeanne, her wonderful friendship, and the trusting 
partnership in ministry we share.  I have worked with and for many different individuals over the 
years, but the relationship Rev. Jeanne and I share is with a trust that brings me peace in our 
ministry together. To God be the glory for the great things God has done! 
 

I thank each of you for your prayers, your support, your presence at the ordination service both in 
Hot Springs and in Becker Hall (thanks, Sarah and SPRC!), your wonderful heart-felt cards and 
messages within them, your hugs, your smiles, the pot-luck dinner (thanks SPRC for organizing this 
and all of you for the delicious meal you prepared!), your kind and thoughtful gifts of money and 
items of remembrance for this occasion.  I am overwhelmed by your outpouring of love, support, and 
friendship.   
 

I look forward with hope to the ministries of compassion and justice which God will lead us toward as 
we join in our journey together as the years ahead unfold. 
 

Blessings on each of you,   Pastor Brenda 
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JOINING in the JOURNEY TOGETHER  
Rev. Brenda Wideman, Associate Pastor   
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OUR FAMILY  
Each month this space is used to  tell about the people 
who are part of our church family. If you know of a 
graduation, community recognition, someone moving 
away or moving in, whatever the rest of the church 
might like to know to keep up with folks, let me know so 
I can include the information in these pages. Send your 
information to Brenda Wideman, Congregational Care 
Minister at   brenda@lovelearnlead.com   or 855-1158. 

NEW MEMBERS 
 

Jerilyn Gemberling—has become our newest 
member.  She is a retired administrator for 
Whirlpool Corporation and now enjoys 
spending her time reading, walking, cooking, 
and with equine rescue.  We welcome Jerilyn to 
our church family! 
 
 

BIRTHS 
Beau Kenneth Miller  -  fifth great-grandchild 
of Dick & Sonnie Andersen, was born May 1st 
in Columbus Junction, Iowa.  His grandparents 
are Brenda (Andersens’ daughter) & Jeff 
Stineman, and his parents are Ryan & Cahleen 
Miller.  
 

Theodore Lawrence Ohlendorf – is the first 
great-grandchild of Alan and Judie Packard; he 
was born May 21st in Illinois. 
 

Kinsey Anne Edlefsen—is the fifth great-
grandchild of Nancy Spangler.  She was born 
May 22nd. 
 

Landon Thomas Eoff – is the first great-
grandson of Don and Lois McMahon, born 
Monday, June 4 in McKinney, TX.  His 
grandparents are Thomas and Elizabeth 
Johnson and parents are Bryan and Morgan 
Eoff.  
 
What a joy to celebrate the births of all of these 
precious little ones. 
 

MILESTONES 
 

Dennis Reed—Dennis made a 
donation to the Music Ministry and 
YouthLife Ministry in loving memory of 
his wedding anniversary with Juanita 
on May 29th.  Juanita passed away in 
November 2013. 

 
Bill and Aggie Danenhauer—
celebrated their 62nd wedding 
anniversary on June 3rd.  They made 
a donation to the Music Ministry in 
honor of this. 
 
 

 

John and Gladys Jutte—made a 
donation to the Music Ministry in honor 
of their 66th wedding anniversary on 
June 1st. 

 
 

Bobby and “G” Billingsley—made a 
donation to Shoebox Ministry in 
celebration of their 55th wedding 
anniversary on June 8th. 
 
 

 
Pastor Brenda—was ordained 
as a deacon at our Arkansas 
Annual Conference in Hot 
Springs on June 19th.  It was a 
joyous day for her after the        
8-year journey to ordination. 

 
 
Andrew Smith–has completed Local Pastor Licensing 
School and will be serving the 2-point charge of 
Highfill/Sulphur Springs beginning July 1.  He, his wife, 
Rachel, and their son, Joey, have been associate 
members with us for over a year and FUMCBV has 

endorsed him and will be 
sponsoring him as he proceeds 
through the certified candidate 
process toward ordination in The 
United Methodist Church.    We 
rejoice as he begins his ministry, 
but will miss him and his family at 
worship with us each week.  
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 OUR FAMILY  
Toy Fields – aunt of Austin Curtis, our Youth 
Director, passed away Thursday, June 21.  Her 
service was held at Cherry Creek Cemetery in 
Goshen  Tuesday, June 26th. 
 
Dorene Van Fleet — passed away 
recently.  She and husband Jay had been 
members at FUMCBV since 1990 until 
they moved to California 3 years ago to be 
closer to family. Condolences may be sent 
to Jay in care of son Kevin Van Fleet, 
24871 Danafir, Dana Point, CA 92629 
 
Dorothy Day – one of the Wednesday Morning BV 
Quilters, passed away this past week after sustaining 
a head injury in a fall in her home.  She will be 
greatly missed by all who knew her.  Please be in 
prayer for her husband Ralph and their family, and 
her quilting family. 
 
Please keep all of the families of these folks in your 
prayers for strength, comfort, and healing in the loss 
of their loved ones.. 
 
 

ACTIVITIES  IN JULY 
 

There are no Circle meetings or UMW 
Board meetings during the months of July 
and August 

 
Abram Shepherd Group will not meet in July  
 
SOLOS will meet at 5:00pm July 4th at Blowing 
Springs Park for the BV Community Band 
Concert.  There is a food truck to buy food and 
drink or you can bring your meal with you.  We will 
try to save enough picnic tables once we have a 
head count of how many will be there.  Please 
let Karan Roenfeld (876-6205) or  Ev Weigel (855-
6106) know if you plan to join us.  You might want 
to bring your lawn chair and bug spray to be 
more comfortable once the concert starts.  Hope to 
see you all there!  
 
Avalon Shepherd Group will meet at Monte Ne 
for dinner at 5:30pm Wednesday, July 18th. 

RELOCATIONS 
 

Owen and Rose Jones – moved 
to Dallas in December and thank 
us for prayers that the move has 
gone well.   Their new address is: 
7812 Krause Springs Dr., 
McKinney, TX 75071 and their 
phone number is unchanged at 
972-965-8338 if anyone would 
like to contact them.   

 
In Memoriam 

 

Eb Thomas – who was on our prayer list during his 
long and brave battle against illness, passed away 
on Friday, May 25th in Memphis surrounded by his 
loving family.  Eb was the brother of Allison Totten. 
 

Tuck Ellis – who was on our prayer list since 
February, passed away Thursday, May 31st after a 
battle with cancer.  Tuck is the brother of Nancy 
Spangler.  
 

James Danenhauer – Bill Danenhauer’s older 
brother, passed away June 1st in Aurora, Colorado.  
The family gathered for his memorial service on June 
5th.  
 

Iola Elder – a founding member of our church, 
passed away on Friday, June 1, at Clarity Pointe in 
Fayetteville.  A graveside service will be held at a 
later date at the family cemetery in Dumas.  Memorial 
contributions have been designated to our church; 
cards may be send to her son: Bill Elder, 1794 Berry 
St, Fayetteville  72701. 
 

Louise Jerman – sister-in-law of Billy Jerman, 
passed away in Chickasha, OK on Wednesday, June 
6.   A graveside service was held on Monday, June 
11 at the El Reno, OK cemetery. 
 

Velta Scott – mother of Verla Shafman, who lived 
with Verla and Jeremy, had a stroke on Thursday, 
June 14 and passed away at Circle of Life Hospice in 
Bentonville that afternoon.  The memorial service 
was held in Utah.   
 

Danny Chilton — passed away Monday, June 18 at 
Highlands Healthcare in Bella Vista.   His memorial 
service was held at the family cemetery in Eminence, 
MO on June 30.  
 
 



 

9 Jennifer Lehmann 

9 Carmen Phillips 

 10 Layne Anderson 

 11 Leota Rowlison 

 13 Stan Neukircher 

 13 Juanita Prior 

 14 Bergie Dyson 

 14 Albert Fisher 

 14 Katie Hickman 

 15 Merle Lantz 

15 Tommy Runnels 

 16 Kenneth Hammarstrom 

 17 Dorothy Phillips 

17 Beverly Thuma 

 17 Carol Zurn 

 18 Verle Shoemaker 

 19 Noah Pittman 

19 Tom Reynolds 

24 Allen Janssen 

24 Rachel Smith 

 25 M.J. Rhein 

 27 Jack Kolbe 

27 Jamey Rowland 

 27 Katrina Sparlin 

 29 Connor Gurganus   

 30 Melodee Neukircher 

 30 Ivaleen Seward 

 31 Pamela Pittman 

8 Helen McBride 

8 Chet Campbell 

JULY ANNIVERSARIES JULY BIRTHDAYS (continued) 
2 Jon & Jessica Mendoza 

8 Bill & Jane Potts 

9 Curt & Olivia Olson 

 11 Dale & Nancy Veach 

 13 Rev. Jim & Mary Verkest 

 14 Charles & Florence Hill 

 20 Stan & Melodee Neukircher 

 22 Sean & Kristin Crider 

 22 Jack & Kay Dunn 

 25 Ed & Barbara Jenner 

26 Bob & Jan Shaw 

27 Dick & Karen Bacon 

30 Rick & Dena Mayes 

31 Bill & Connie Wilson 

1 Sue Nebrig 

1 Allan Ward 

3 Archie (Skip) Birkner 

3 Jacqueline Goff-Beahm 

3 Wanda Holliday 

3 Mary Ann Kennedy 

4  Earl Kennedy 

5 Sandy Fitch 

5 Pat Fox 

5 Lou Kaufmann 

6 Judith McVickers 

  7 LaVon Fryer 

  7 Javi Sampson    

7 Allison Totten 

  
JULY BIRTHDAYS   
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 JULY DINNER MEETING 
Our meeting of the United 
Methodist men will be on 
Wednesday, July 11th at 6:30pm 

in Becker Hall.  Our speaker is still to be 
determined, but Tom Judson has agreed to come 
if you would like to get the “word” directly.  So 
regardless of who the speaker is, please come on 
out for fellowship and spiritual relationship.  Lou 
attended Annual Conference in Hot Springs and 
will share some of the more in-depth insights of 
what went on.  Dinner will be catered by Rhythm 
& Q and will be as fantastic as ever.  Contact Lou 
Kaufmann at 366-1291 or at lou@krrealty.com  
or the church office (855-1158) no later than 
Monday, July 9th to make your reservation.  

BAZAAR   WORKSHOP   NEWS 
 

   Bazaar Workshop is still looking for folks to help with projects. We meet every Thursday in the quilt room on the lower 
level, between 9:00 - 2:00.  You can come for whatever time suits your schedule.  If you can sew, machine or hand, glue, 
paint, sort, cut, etc. or have suggestions of items to make,  we would love to see you there. 
We are also looking for some plastic shoeboxes with lids or any other plastic storage totes with lids, so if you have any you 
would like to get rid of, please keep us in mind. 
   We have jars for those  who need them for pickles, jams, etc.   Please contact Sue Nebrig if you are in need.  Plants will be 
welcomed for the Garden Center along with any yard art, bird houses,  or other decorative items.  
   Thanks to everyone for your hard work and dedication to making our 2018 bazaar a great success.  Just keep up the 
fantastic work you are doing.  Blessings to all.      Karen, Nancy & Darleen 

 

UMW ANNUAL RUMMAGE SALEUMW ANNUAL RUMMAGE SALE. . .  
 . . . is fast approaching.  The date is Saturday, 
 August 4th, 8:00am to 1:00pm in Becker Hall. 
Our people-needs are:   
  ** Men and Youth to help with set-up on Sunday 
 evening July 29th at 5 pm. 
  ** Women to help price and organize items, 
 Monday July 30  thru Thursday August  2nd 
 anytime between 9am and 2pm. 
  ** Day of sale, workers beginning at 7:30am  
  on Saturday the 4th 
  ** Men and Youth to help with tear down and 
 clean-up beginning at 1:30pm on the 4th.                
 Becker Hall needs to be ready for Sunday 
 morning worship by end of the day. 
 

We also need your CLEAN, IN WORKING ORDER 
discards for the following departments: 
      *Linens *Kitchenware  *Electronics (with manuals)  
      *Toys   *Books   *Knickknacks   *Holiday Items   
    *Tools   *Gardening/Yard Items   
 

NO TV'S, CLOTHING, or 
LARGE ITEMS (of any kind)    

 

DROP OFFS can be made during church office hours 
(8am-4:30pm)  at Meals on Wheels entrance, 

 Monday, July 30th thru Thursday August 2nd. 
 

We need clean grocery or Wal-
Mart bags for purchasers. 
 

All donations are greatly 
appreciated, as they help the 
women continue to support our 
church and local charities. 
 

Questions, suggestions, or to 
volunteer, call Verna Bottjen  
876-1392 . 

UMW 
 

Lay Leader Message 
   This was my first Annual UMC Church Conference, 
and certainly not my last.  It was interesting, informative, 
and certainly reflective on my spirituality.  All I am going 
to say is “WOW” and “HOLY WOW”! 
   The Message and direction is about God’s pathway to 
hope. That God’s still God, and God’s not finished yet.  
The Hope was about the struggle in the church and that 
all churches are struggling in Arkansas and they are 
struggling to keep our churches going and we are not 
alone.  We are currently more focused on survival than 
revival. 
   Almost all churches in Arkansas are growing smaller, 
but God is still God, and God is not finished yet, and the 
hope we need is God’s Hope.  The answer is, It’s Simple, 
It’s Basic, and It’s Eternal.  We need Jesus as the 
cornerstone of our lives. 
   God loves people who we have a hard time loving, but 
Jesus’ love is a total love.  It is great to be a struggling 
church.                                   Lou Kaufmann 



 

THE GOOD NEWS 
Page 8 July, 2018  

July Mission of the Month 

Youth Bridge is a non-profit agency that 
serves over 3,000 youths and their families 
each year in the areas of abuse, neglect, 
addiction, homelessness, mental health issues 
and behavioral problems. Our services range 
anywhere from providing an immediate safe 
haven, to individualized treatment plans, 
aftercare and support, prevention programs to 
offering transitional living. Youth related 
substance abuse, homelessness, and 
behavioral problems are not limited to select 
zip codes, social economic groups or certain 
geographic areas of northern Arkansas.  
These are our neighbors and our children’s 
friends that need help. Youth Bridge is there 
to help turn the lives of troubled youth around 
and guide them back to a productive life. It is 
a community problem that requires a 
community solution. 

Values are the foundation of our organization. 

In everything we do, we believe that all youth 
should have the opportunity to reach their full 
potential.   The work we do is to serve those 
youth that are impacted by circumstances that 
may have an adverse effect on their well-
being. Our goal is to provide safe, supportive, 
and empowering services to teens and their 
families that will give them the tools and 
inspiration to resolve their crisis and prepare 
them to achieve lasting personal changes that 
will allow them to lead healthy and productive 
lives. From prevention to aftercare services, 
Youth Bridge is there every step of the way by 
providing the best care and therapeutic 
support, innovative services and activities, 
guidance and hope to each and every youth 
we encounter. 

MISSIONS 

We thank you for your overwhelming support 
of our drive to raise $3,500 for our current 
apostle build for Habitat for Humanity of 
Benton County.  We fell slightly short of our goal, raising 
$3,310 which was donated at Habitat’s recent awards Banquet. 
(that’s 331 out of 350 squares filled in on our house plans! 
What a great job you did!!)  
 

Chet Campbell, John Justice, Artie Lawless Weldon Hyde, and 
Ted Ivy were the carpenters for the large storage shed which 
was built for the latest homeowner recipient.  
 

Habitat for Humanity is a nonprofit housing organization 
working locally and in nearly 1,400 communities across the 

United States and in approximately 70 countries 
around the world. Habitat’s vision is of a world 
where everyone has a decent place to live.  Visit 
their Restore Shop at 1212 N. Walton Blvd. in 
Bentonville and volunteer for the next build! 

Did You Know? 
Helping Hands started 42 years ago 
when a single mother who had lost 
everything needed help.  Her church 

put out a request to its members for donations to help her 
and when they had such an overflow of items, they decided 
to keep them and give them to any others that may need 
things.  When other churches heard what they were doing, 
they decided that was a good idea and when the donations 
grew to be overwhelming, the idea of a store to sell it in 
came up.  And Helping Hands was born!    

So now the store at 2602 SW D Street in Bentonville not 
only sells low cost used items but has grown to include a 
Food Pantry that provides food daily for more than 260 
people.  Over 86 cents of every dollar goes back into the 
community by giving out over 2 million dollars in assistance 
to Benton County residents yearly.  It now operates with a 
small paid staff and over 100 volunteers.  Our church has 
participated since the beginning by providing workers on 3 
or 4 Saturdays a year to work out back with guys accepting 
and moving donations with women working inside by 
cashiering, bagging and upkeep of the sales floor.  We’ve 
also always had members who volunteer weekly on other 
days. 
 

So now our 2nd work day for this year is coming up on 
Saturday, July 21.  We will have 2 shifts as usual.  We’ll 
need guys from 8am to noon and both guys and gals from 
noon to 4pm.  This is a great “hands on” mission, so please 
consider helping out.  The signup sheet will be in the office 
or see Verna 876-1392. 
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SOLOS  
at their recent 
journey to the 
Pineville, MO 

Historical 
Museum  

 
All singles are welcome to join in the fun activities this 
group has every month.  This month they are meeting at 
Blowing Springs Park for the 4th of July Community 
Band concert (see page 5 for more information) 

“Snack Packs for Back Packs” BANKS 
    When Cooper School first opened 10 years ago, 
only 40 students were eligible for the “Snack 
Pack for Back Pack” program. Due to changes in 
demographics and school boundaries, Cooper 
School now provides 140+ students with these 
much needed hunger packs each Friday.   
   FUMCBV has again been asked to be a part of 
this very necessary program, in the 2018-19 
school year.  We’ll be responsible for 20 students 
each week.  Other churches and the Samaritan 
Center in Rogers are picking up the balance of 
the students in need.      You’ll notice the “goat 
banks” are out full time -one in the hallway across 
from the Library and one in the west hallway by 
the entrance to Becker Hall. The Mission Team’s 
focus is on raising funds now so that each month 
after school begins, our goal will be met.  We 
estimate that it will take approximately $150-
$200 per month to pack 80 healthy food bags.  
This last year we collected lots of quarters ~ and 

folding quarters!!! You also 
can write a check (put 
“Snack-Pack” in the memo) or 
pay on Sunday with your 
credit/debit card.  Most 
months we met our goal, 
but still more is needed 
and will be, especially after 
school begins again in 
August.   

EOIM 
(EVERY ONE IN MINISTRY) 

Discover how you can make a difference in 
the life of our church by joining  

with others in service. 
For those who have signed up for Sunday 
worship tasks, check in the office if you 

have not received your July-December list. 

CARE  
and 

SHARE 
Gravette, Arkansas 

The Care and Share trailer will be in our upper 
parking lot on Monday, July 16th from 7:00am 
til about 1:00pm.  What is sold in the Care and 
Share Thrift Store and Food Pantry in 
Gravette is all donated items, and the profits 
go to support those in need in western Benton 
County.  They take donations of all kinds. 

The HARVEST TABLE is 
now open in the hallway 
leading to Becker Hall.  Any 
extra vegetables you have 
from your garden will be 

greatly appreciated.  All proceeds go to our 
Missions ministry. 

HELP WANTED ~  
we can still use more help from 

Gardeners  
to Tend Our Flowerbeds for the 

Summer 
This would be a perfect project for a Circle, 
Shepherd Group, Sunday School Class, or 
other groups of folks.  The job entails: *Attend 
to flower beds,  *Purchase flowers to plant 
(church pays for plants) *Plant them, *Water 
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Newsletter ~ June  2018  Financial  Data 
     Compare 2018 
   2018 2018 2017 Year-end 
   Actual Budget Actual Budget 
Month to date (as of 6/30/18) Actual Receipts $39,129 $44,913 $47,196   
Month to date (as of 6/30/18) Actual Expense $42,469 $47,424 $49,546   
  Balance -$3,340 -$2,511 -$2,350   
        

Year to Date  Actual Receipts $271,500 $271,308 $309,999 $538,960 
Year to Date  Actual Expense $282,778 $284,535 $298,664 $569,070 

  Balance -$11,278  $11,335   -$30,110 
 Operating Account Balance  6/30/18  =  $52,596 

 Patsy Attaway,    Business  Manager     

 

From the Organ Console  
Broc Hite, Organist/Associate Director of Music 
 

     I am preparing to play Dudley Buck's Concert 
Variations on the Star-Spangled Banner for 
postlude on July 2nd.  It's a little frightening since 
they are virtuoso variations with some very 
difficult passages.  Hopefully, my hardship will 
bring some joy to you!  Dudley Buck was the first 
honorary president of the American Guild of 
Organists in 1896, and this is his most famous 
composition.  
 

     For the rest of the month, I'm going to keep it 
low key with a lot of wedding music that I sadly 
don't get to play anymore.  In the five years I have 
been at First Methodist, there has been exactly 
one wedding with organ music.  I invite you to 
pick your favorites, and let me know what you'd 
choose if you could do it all over again! 
 

      For the month of August, I will embark on the 
second set of Schubert Impromptus, Op. 
142.  Though these pieces are really a 
continuation of the f irst set, they 
are noticeably more complex, and thus, more 
difficult to play.  Why write about them 
now?  Well, I'll be practicing them all month to 
make sure they're ready to go!                   
                                                                     Broc 

                                                                 

Thank you to everyone who gave to the VBS 
fundraiser.  It was a huge success! We raised over 
$1100.  WE are so thankful to the members of our 
Church for helping us out this year and for supporting 
the Children's Ministry.  We could not do any of our 
events with out your love and support and 
help.  Thank you to SPRC for helping us with 
this.  God Bless.                                   Angie Rader 
 

I want to thank everyone for their cards, phone calls, 
and visits while I hospitalized and in rehab for my hip 
replacement. God Bless all of you.    Diane Cox 
 

Thank you so much for giving to the UMW “No-Bake 
Bake Sale”.  If you have not returned your envelope, 
please do so soon.  Let’s make this the best sale 
ever!  Thanks to Janet for all her help.    
                                           Nancy Spangler 
 

Thank you so much for being a donor to our ministry 
during the 2017-18 school year!  This academic year, 
13 churches hosted us for Mission Moments to raise 
funds for our ministry and its outreach to the students 
at the University of Arkansas.  We ask your prayers 
for the coming year as we continue to connect 
students to Christ and his church.                                  
        Emily Burch , Wesley College Ministry 
 

Thanks to all my First United Methodist Church 
family for your prayers and concern in the loss of 
my brother.  The calls, cards, and caring thoughts 
were much appreciated.         Nancy Spangler 
 

Thanks so much for the recent donation of food.  
This will certainly help fill our pantry and feed 
hungry people in our community. Care & Share 



 

students to Christ and his church.                                  



 

We’re Here to Serve You 
 

Senior Pastor - Rev. Jeanne Williams 
Associate Pastor - Rev. Brenda Wideman 

Church Secretary - Janet Walton 
Business Manager - Patsy Attaway 

Dir. of Community Life & Connections - Amy Gilmore 
Director of Children’s Ministry - Angela Rader 

Director of Youth Ministry - Austin Curtis 
Dir. of Music Ministries - Dr. Lawrence Zehring 

Director of Media Ministries - Sarah Bowers 
Handbell Director - Dawn Thompson 

Organist/Pianist -  Broc Hite 
Praise Team Leader - Shannon Wicker 

Worship Leader - Garrett Greer 
 
 
 

Phone: (479) 855-1158 
Fax: (479) 855-0850 

www.LoveLearnLead.com 
 

Newsletter Deadline: 20th of the month 

First United Methodist Church of Bella Vista  
20 Boyce Drive, Bella Vista, AR 72715 

 First United Methodist Church of Bella Vista 

UMW Rummage Sale 

Saturday, August 4th 
8:00am ~ 1:00pm-Becker Hall 

 

Knickknacks ~ Linens ~ Sporting Goods   
Kitchenware ~ Electronics  

Tools ~Toys ~ Books  
Something for Everyone! 

Food is available 
Proceeds benefit local charitiesProceeds benefit local charitiesProceeds benefit local charities   

Please drop off your donated items  
Monday, July 30—Thursday, August 2nd 

8:00am ~ 4:30pm 
Carts available in the parking lot near Becker Hall 

Please make sure your items are clean,  
in good condition, and in working order! 

(NO Clothing, Furniture, or TV’s, PLEASE!) 
Any questions, contact Verna 876-1392 

UMW 
SALE 

Due to rising costs of printing 
and mailing the Good News, 
we will no longer be doing 
ma s s - ma i l i n g s  o f  t h e 
newsletter.  You can find it on-
line on our church website    
www.love.learn.lead.com or in 
the e-mail we send to everyone 
for whom we have e-mail 
addresses, or you can pick up a 
copy in the office.  They will 
continue to be mailed to our 
homebound members. We are 
sorry for any inconvenience.  
Please contact Janet with any 
questions or concerns. 


